

Thursday 30th May 2024

Dear Parent/Carer.

Our new timetable will commence on **Tuesday 4th June**, where current S3 pupils will move into S4.

Pupils will be issued with their new S4 timetable tomorrow (<u>Friday 31st May</u>) during registration. This timetable should be kept safe in to ensure pupils know where they are to go when they come back into school next Tuesday. For tomorrow, pupils should continue to follow their **current S3** timetable. Any issue with new S4 timetables should be communicated to the guidance teacher in the first instance on Tuesday.

Your young person's guidance teacher will remain the same, but their year head is as follows:

• S4 Year Head – Mr G Hunter

If your young person is currently an S3 prefect, and they have indicated that they wish to stay on in that role, they should check the updated duty rota that will be displayed around the school on Tuesday to ensure that duties are carried out. This is a temporary rota that will run for the month of June.

We aim to promote the highest standards for our young people and the consistent application of our school uniform policy is something we place great importance on.

A reminder of our school uniform policy:

- School Tie
- White Shirt
- Black smart trousers (not tracksuit bottoms)
- Smart shoes
- Black sweatshirt/cardigan/jumper
- School Blazer (strongly encouraged in our senior phase pupils)

Should you require support in providing any of the items above for your young person, please contact our guidance team who will be able to support you with the utmost discretion. We have a well-equipped equity stock that we use to remove any barriers for young people in accessing appropriate uniform.

I would like to wish the S3 year group well as they move into S4, a very important year for them as they work towards SQA qualifications. I have very much enjoyed getting to know them, and I look forward to seeing their continued progress as they progress through school.

Yours sincerely,

Mr D Lowrie Depute Rector